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School Address 

Dear Parents, 

 

I hope you enjoyed a nice long weekend. With the amount of children absent or leaving 
early last Friday, it seems many of our families were able to get away and enjoy some 
family time, which was great to see. 

 

Today is St Patrick’s Day. I know many of our fami-
lies have a strong Irish heritage and I am sure you 
will be celebrating in some way. St Patrick was a 
humble, pious, gentle man, whose love and total 
devotion to and trust in God should be a shining 
example to each of us. So complete was his trust in 
God, and of the importance of his mission, he 
feared nothing -not even his death. 

 

In 2020, the State Government introduced a Mobile Phone Policy for Schools, where stu-
dents are not to use their phone at school. While we do have the policy in place, we have 
had very few issues. The policy has recently been updated to include other devices. The 
policy can be found on the school website. Students who choose to bring mobile phones 
to school must have them switched off and securely stored in their bag or at the school 
office during school hours. Students are encouraged to leave Smartwatches at home and 
wear these outside school hours. 

 

Mobile phones or other smart devices are considered valuable items and are brought to 
school at the owner’s (student’s or parent/guardian’s) risk. Students are encouraged not 
to bring a mobile phone to school unless there is a compelling reason to do so. Please 
note that Our Lady of Mount Carmel Primary School does not have accident insurance for 
accidental property damage or theft. Students and their parents/guardians are encour-
aged to obtain appropriate insurance for valuable items.   

Recently, we have had issues with Smart watches and similar devices where text messag-
es and calls can be made and received and photos and videos can be taken, which come 
under the same category as mobile phones. While I will not enforce a ban on the watches 
at this stage, children are not to use them as a phone or camera at school. If this is occur-
ring the watch will be confiscated and you will be asked to come to the school to collect 
it. They are unnecessary for primary school aged children and can cause significant harm.  

Quote attributable to psychologist Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

“All schools have a legal obligation to provide a safe environment in which to learn. This significant policy 
initiative is designed to ensure the well-being of young people while at school, free of distraction and potentially 
cyberbullying.” 
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This week is Catholic Education Week. I asked parents to email me reasons they chose to send 
their child to a Catholic school. Here is a beautiful response I received from a prep mum: 

 

Choosing to send our son to a Catholic school honours the commitment that we made to him in 
baptism – that we would bring him up in the life of the Church. Sending our son to Our Lady of Mt 
Carmel would ensure that his faith formation which began at home will be strengthened by learn-
ing in a Christ centred environment. We look forward to the incredibly special moments over the 
coming years where our son will learn about the significance of the Sacraments and prepare to re-
ceive and celebrate them with his school community. 

 

Happy birthday to everyone who is celebrating this week. I hope you have a 
fabulous day filled with love and joy: 

 

Ivy Luca   Amaronte Schuliga       Alessia Squatrito 

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

God bless, 

Julie 

 

 

School Absences :   absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

Official Term Dates 2022 

Term 1:  28 th January—8th April 

  (Easter 15th April—18th April) 

Term 2:  26th April —Friday 24th June  

  (Mon 25th Anzac Day ,Tue 26 & Wed 27 Staff PD days) 

  Students return Thursday 28 April 

Term 3:  11th July—16th September 

Term 4:  3 rd October—16th December 

Upcoming Dates: March 

25th—Interschool Athletics 

29th—School Photos 

31st—Final day for Hot Cross Bun orders  

 

 

 



 

 

Our Catholic Identity 

Happy St Patrick’s Day! Today we celebrate this day, which originally started in Ireland 
as a religious holiday, but over time has become a cultural celebration all around the 
world where Irish-Catholics took their faith and belief in God.  We in Melbourne owe 
a lot the Irish-Catholics who brought with them Catholicism.  Such is the case that in 
the city, the early Irish-Catholics built our Cathedral, and fittingly named it after St 
Patrick.   

Whilst St Patrick is attributed to Ireland, he actually was British and at the age of about 16, was taken to 
Ireland to become a slave.  After being freed he became a priest and later on became the first bishop of 
Ireland.  Patrick is attributed with bringing Christianity to Ireland.  Now whilst we often see St Patrick 
wearing green, and the day linked to the same colour, St Patrick actually wore blue, the traditional colour 
of the early Irish-Catholics.  However, the colour green became more connected to St Patrick due to the 
lush greenery of Ireland in the three-leafed clover…oh, and mythical leprechauns!  A Shamrock- Irish 
three-leafed clover, is probably more synonymous with St Patrick’s Day is a symbol of faith, hope and love 
and possibly used by St Patrick to teach about the Holy Trinity.  Lots of luck is to come your way if you find 
a clover with four leaves!  

Coinciding with this celebration of the St Patrick’s Day is the celebration of Catholic Education Week.  A 
time in our Archdiocese where we celebrate the gift of Catholic Education!  Catholic schooling first began 
in Melbourne in 1840, and our very own school was established in 1860, with only 32 students!  It wasn’t 
till 1916, in the middle of the First World War that the Sisters of St Joseph arrived in Sunbury and we 
adopted the Josephite charism that we hold true today.  On Saturday we celebrate the Feast of St Joseph!   

There is much to celebrate in this Catholic Education Week, and taking our lead from Archbishop Peter, 
we are inspired to “Take the Way of the Gospel!”  It is a challenge to us all to find the living Christ in the 
ordinary aspects of our lives, and to consider how the teachings of Christ might inspire all of us to bring 
Jesus alive in our school community and beyond! 

Lock it in: 

Saturday 19th March- Feast of St Joseph 

Monday 21st March- Harmony Day: Celebrating Unity & Diversity 

Tuesday 22nd  March 6pm- Prep Family Faith Evening- in the Multipurpose Room 

Gospel Reflections  

Our third Sunday of Lent brings us the parable that Jesus tells in a call to his listeners 
to repent and turn away from wrongdoing and sin.  It’s the one where a man who 
had a fig tree in his vineyard came looking for fruit on it and was disappointed to find 
none.  He was about to cut it down when the caretaker of the vineyard begged of 
him to give the tree one more year, and in that year,  he promised to tend to the 
ground attentively by fertilising and watering it.  If it did not give fruit after that, then 
he could cut it down. 

I can’t help but think of my poor old lemon tree I planted at home many years ago.  It struggled for a long 
time, and I was quite sad that there were no lemons after several years of growth.  I didn’t give up on that 
tree, but instead found the right fertiliser for the soil it was in, and watered it generously.  Of course with 
extra care and attention to the foundation, this forlorn lemon tree gave us, and continues to provide juicy 
lemons!  Sometimes when relationships, school, work and life in general doesn’t seem to be fully flourish-
ing, this parable in the Season of Lent serves as a timely reminder of the dedication, care and nurturing 
we need to lovingly apply the ‘fertilise’ those things in our lives that are not producing ‘fruit’.  So poetical-
ly, this story from Jesus hits home the message of Lent to not to simply ‘Give Up, but to Give More!’. 

 

May this Season of Lent be an opportunity  

to tend lovingly to the challenges we face in our lives. 

Nelson Graham  



 

 

 Class 

  

Pupil of the week 

  

Has demonstrated the 3 R's 

 Prep C Peiggy Boland  
 For being a responsible learner and having a go at recording 
sounds when writing. Keep up the great effort Peiggy!  

 Prep J Kaius Cacioli   

Congratulations! You have made great efforts to extend patterns 

and create interesting patterns also demonstrating where they re-

peat. Wonderful work Kaius! 

 1 H Cade Pedder  

For making a great start to OLMC. He is always showing the dispo-

sition of Resilience and for helping others and being a kind and re-

spectful friend. Keep up the awesome job Cade  

 1 R Jacob Cunsolo  
For showing determination and effort in everything he does by try-

ing his best to have a go!   

 2 A Mason Warner   

For showing self motivation to begin and complete learning tasks. I 

have been so impressed by the way he has shown responsibility to 

remove himself from distractions. Well done Mason.   

 2C  Georgia Walters  

For displaying self motivation and a growth mindset to every task 

she sets her mind to and always brightening our day with her big 

smile!  

 3/4 J Teagan Stephens-O'Brien  For always being respectful towards others and being a role model.  

3/4M Joshua Munslow  
For being an attentive listener and always trying his hardest to pro-

duce his best work. What a super start Josh!  

3/4 R Abbey Nicholls  
Thank you for always being so respectful and kind to everyone in 

our grade. You are a super star, Abbey! Keep up the good work.  

5D Mason Ellis 
For writing a detailed recount and for demonstrating a vast im-

provement in his ability to edit his work. Great work Mason   

5T Zane Tomasini   
For consistently showing self motivation and determination when 

seeking feedback and making improvements to his work.  

6 C Darcy Anthony  For displaying leadership qualities and responsibility.   

6S Max Hills   For using the disposition of risk taking and enjoying a challenge.  

  SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD 



 

 

 

Hi parents and caregivers 
We were wondering if you might have any take home readers or mathematics equipment 
at home from Lockdown last year?  We are purchasing new materials and need to do a stock 
take.  If by any chance you have anything from school, it would be great if you could return them 
to their present teacher. 
 
Cheers  
Evelyn Pickering  
Literacy Leader 
 

Scholastic reminder 

Please note that books are to be ordered on the Loop. 
Closing date:     25/3/22 

 



 

 

 

HOT CROSS BUN DRIVE - Ferguson Plarre Fresh Easter Buns 

Place your order on CDFPay for delivery to school Thursday 7th 
April.  A paper order form is available at the School foyer.  Help sup-
port our School by asking family and friends to order.   

The final orders need to be in by 31st March 

Delivery will be April 7th - families to pick up from the school on the 
day. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

School Uniform News 

Green socks — $5 per pair and school hats — $10  now available from the school office 

Cash only please 

A reminder to label all school uniform items especially rugby tops/school jumpers and 

food /drink containers with your child’s name—Thank you ! 

Parish News  

Honorary Parish Accountant – Sunbury Catholic Parish is seeking  the services of a partly or recently 

retired Accountant to assist in the administration of the Parish.  

Anyone interested should contact the Parish office 97441060 to obtain an information sheet. 

Prep 2023 Enrolments are now open 

Collect enrolment forms from the office or via website 



 

 

Community News 



 

 



 

 


